## **Dear Sirs**

I have lived in Hadley Wood for 12 years. I moved here because the area has got a lot of green spaces surrounded by Green belt and the area is not densely built, there is not much traffic and the area has special character.

I strongly, object to the proposed above site allocation, for the development of any number of homes on the Green Belt Land.

The Green Belt must be saved, protected and conserved directly in line with all the climate change policies.

Hadley Wood has unique heritage landscape, these meadows are unique, they are part of the established Green Belt in a single area of special character.

They are the setting for conservation areas and their loss to any housing would greatly harm the heritage value of both Hadley Wood and Monken Hadley.

There are many other brownfield sites available and if planed well there will be enough housing for the years to come. There are so many empty houses where the government need to enforce that they are occupied.

The area cannot sustain the proposed development, there is not enough infrastructure.

The site should not be allocated for 160 houses. It is a sloping and sensitive site adjacent to neighbouring green belt, as well as in the setting of Hadley Wood Conservation area. It will cause substantial harm. The lower part of the site is in a flood area for the river and will be highly affected by surface water run-off issues within the site and downstream within Hadley Wood.

Can you please, therefore remove this proposed site allocation from the next edition of the Local Plan and retain the green belt status for the land.

Yours faithfully